VIA FACSIMILE AND US MAIL

February 4, 2000

Mr. Mark Gibe, Water Management Division

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

New England District

696 Virginia Road

Concord, Massachusetts  01742-2751

Subject:
Town of Peterborough, NH – Flood Map Revisions



Hydrologic Review Summary



SFC Project #269201

Dear Mr. Gibe:

As discussed during our February 1, 2000 telephone conversation, SFC Engineering Partnership, Inc. (SFC) has been retained by the Town of Peterborough, New Hampshire to complete the necessary engineering evaluations and prepare revised flood mapping information for the Contoocook River (Peterborough reach) and the Nubanusit Brook (downstream of the MacDowell Dam).  Review and approval of the results of the hydrologic evaluation of the Nubanusit Brook from the US Army Corps of Engineers (ACOE) is requested, at this time, prior to SFC continuing with the hydraulic analysis for the flood map revisions.

In accordance with standard practice, SFC completed the hydrologic evaluation of the water courses, which included the collection and review of flood data from the US Geological Service (USGS), the ACOE, and the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA). SFC analyzed the data using the ACOE – HEC statistical computer model “FFA – Flood Frequency Analysis”.   

Per the FEMA FIS Guidelines and Specifications, the 1979 Peterborough FIS gauge discharges were compared to the 95% and 5% confidence limits of the new statistical analysis to determine if new updated flood estimates are statistically different from the values used in the 1979 FIS.  Please refer to the attached summary report dated December 2, 1999, for more information.

For the Contoocook River, the 1979 FIS flood flows at the gauge are within the acceptable confidence limit range of the updated statistical calculation.

For the Nubanusit Brook, the 1979 FIS flood flows at the gauge varied somewhat in statistical significance to the current gauge analysis. We believe that the disparities are attributed to ACOE’s operation of the MacDowell Reservoir, which is not “probability” based; i.e. the reservoir is not operated nor is its level maintained consistently the same from year to year.  It appears that the operation is the result of responding to unpredictable flow events and maintaining an acceptable recreation pool behind the dam.

Because flood flows on the Contoocook River below the confluence of the Nubanusit Brook are dependent on releases at the MacDowell Dam, ACOE’s concurrence (or adjustment) of SFC’s results are needed for the hydraulic analysis of the river.

Please contact me or Mr. John Lavigne, Jr., P.E., at (603) 647 – 8700, with any questions or comments regarding this request.  We look forward to your written response, as soon as possible.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

SFC Engineering Partnership, Inc.

Judith E. Houston, P.E.

Project Manager

Attachment

ac. Peter Ryner, Town of Peterborough, NH
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